LHRT Chair’s Report for ALA Annual Conference 2013
Following our discussion at Midwinter about the Holley and Winsor Endowments, I worked on trying to obtain relevant documents regarding the history of these endowments.  Working the ALA’s Development Office, I was able to obtain information on the establishment of these endowments, including the initial setup for the Winsor endowment.  Information on the Holley endowment is more unclear.  I was able to locate some relevant information which states that the endowment was set up by the Round Table using some of our own funds and donations from individuals.  I have forwarded my correspondence to members of the Executive Committee.
Questions arose regarding the criteria of the Phyllis Dain Award.  I asked the Award Committee to bring a proposal to our Annual Meeting to expand the criteria for the award.  The prize was awarded for this year after the committee reconsidered.  I am very appreciative of their work and the spirit of respectful conversation that was shown.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Julia Skinner, our LHRT webmaster, proposed the development of a social media policy.  She has written a draft of the policy that has been discussed through the Executive Committee listserv and revisions made. Upon approval of the policy, we can distribute it via the LHRT Listserv and a future newsletter.  Julia has also decided to resign as webmaster and social media contact so that she can work on her dissertation.  The proposed social media policy calls for a new social media coordinator position that could be combined with the duties of the LHRT Webmaster.  Bernadette Lear will need to appoint a new LHRT Webmaster/Social Media Coordinator after the Annual Conference.
It has been a great honor to serve as Chairperson this year and I am so grateful to everyone who serves the Round Table.  I look forward to continuing to serve LHRT as past-chair and working with all of you in the future.

Respectfully submitted,
Mark McCallon
ALA LHRT Chairperson, 2012-2013
 
